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Albany, New York The Honorable Kathleen Sebelius

Secretary
MEMBERS Department of Health and Human Services
Henry Anderson, M.D. 200 Independence Avenue, S.W.
Madison, Wisconsin Washington, D.C. 20201
Josie Beach
%i'ﬁne‘iﬁﬁk, Washington Dear Madam Secretary:
PRexburg, daho The Advisory Board on Radiation and Worker Health (The Board) has
evaluated Special Exposure Cohort (SEC) Petition 00116 concerning
Rl-o a:'g't“ Fli:":; Ph.D. workers at the United Nuclear Corporation in Hematite, Missouri, under
v the statutory requirements established by the Energy Employees
Michael H. Gibson Occupational lliness Compensation Program Act of 2000 and
Franklin, Ohio incorporated into 42 C.F.R. § 83.13.
Mark A. Griffon
Salem, New Hampshire The National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH) has

David Kotelchuck, Ph.D. recommended that individual dose reconstructions are feasible for:

New York, New York

Richard Lemen, Ph.D. All site employees who worked in any area of the United Nuclear

Canton, Georgia Corporation — Hematite, Missouri, site from January 1, 1958,
J E. Lockev. M.D through December 31, 1973, and the residual period January 1,
ames E. Lockey, N.D. ”
Cineinnati, Ohte 1974, through July 31, 20086.
W;."ﬂla - ML‘;\',"“ hi NIOSH found that it has access to adequate exposure monitoring and
fehland, Washington other information necessary to do individual dose reconstructions with
John W. Poston, Sr., Ph.D. sufficient accuracy for members of this group, and therefore a class
College Station, Texas covering this group should not be added to the SEC. The Board concurs
David B. Richardson, Ph.D. with this determination.

Chapel Hill, North Carolina
Genevieve S. Roessler. Ph.D. Based on these considerations and the discussion at the September 18 to
Elysian, Minnesota 20, 2012, Board meeting held in Denver, Colorado, the Board

o recommends that this class not be added to the SEC.
Phillip Schofield

Bosque Farm, New Mexico . . . .
Enclosed is the documentation from the Board meeting(s) where this SEC

'-‘g:rt‘t;'l‘:é V;fv’\j‘;wexico class was discussed. The documentation includes copies of the petition,
’ the NIOSH review thereof, and related materials. If any of these items are
Paul L. Ziemer, Ph.D. unavailable at this time, they will follow shortly.
Lafayette, Indiana
STAFF Sincerely,

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY

[Signature on File]
Theodore M. Katz, MPA

Atlanta, Georgia James M. Melius, M.D., Dr. PH
COMMITTEE MANAGEMENT Chairman, ABRWH
Zaida Burgos Enclosure

Atlanta, Georgia



